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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
 

As we approach this most wonderfully joyous time of year,  
I would like to express my sincere gratitude to you all for your 
support and understanding during these last few weeks. I know that for many of you, the  
pandemic has brought many challenges to both your personal and professional lives.  
The recent news of the vaccination programme is a source of hope, knowing that our most  
vulnerable members of the community will be protected and thus enjoy some semblance of 
‘normal life’ again. We must remain cautious which is why our current Health and Safety  
expectations and policies will continue into the new year. 

Christmas this year, we know will be very different. As a Catholic community, it will still provide 
us with an opportunity to pray for others and ourselves and perhaps reflect on the more  
positive aspects of the last nine months. Jesus’ coming symbolises hope and as we approach 
2021, we can look back on 2020 with somewhat mixed emotions but still remain thankful for 
the many gifts bestowed upon us. 

I must pay tribute to both the children and my colleagues at All Saints’ who have continued to 
face every day with a great sense of purpose. I firmly believe that working with children and 
young people is a truly rewarding experience – they provide us with a source of energy and 
their enthusiasm is quite captivating. 

Finally, I would like to wish you all a very happy, restful and holy Christmas and I very much look 
forward to welcoming our children back on 4th January. 

Kind regards and best wishes to you all, 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Carlo Cuomo 
Head teacher 

School closes for the 

Christmas holiday on 

Friday 18 December.  

We re-open on Monday 

4 January 2021 



 
 
 

Christmas Card Competition. 

As always, we have been blown 
away by the entries to our  
annual Christmas Card  
Competition.  I am pleased to 
announce this year’s winner 
was a group effort from  
10-ANS.   
The winning entry has been 
made into the All Saints’  
Christmas Card for 2020.  
Congratulations 10-ANS! 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who entered.  
Here are a selection of entries 

https://twitter.com/AllChaplain 

Christmas Hamper Appeal 

Year 7-11 students have been busying themselves  

by creating hamper’s for the most needy within  

our community.  

It has been wonderful to see the students respond  

in such a loving way and be true outward facing  

Christians. 

The Christmas hampers will be delivered on the last 

Friday of half term and any surplus donations will  

be taken to St. Philip Neri Church, where they will  

disturbed it to the homeless. 



 

 

 

On Tuesday the 15th Dec, 7pm: The Lay Chaplains of the Our  
Lady of Lourdes CMAT would like to invite you to our Virtual  
Advent Liturgy on Tuesday 15th December at 7pm which will  
be hosted by each of the 21 schools that form our Catholic  
Multi-Academy Trust. To join the Liturgy follow this link 
shorturl.at/pzGHN or go to our Trust Chaplaincy website -  
Be Inspirational where you can also find the lyrics for Advent  
carols during the Liturgy!  
 

 

www.beinspirational.co.uk/tues-15th-dec-7pm-olol-

advent-liturgy/ 

https://www.beinspirational.co.uk/tues-15th-dec-7pm-olol-advent-liturgy/
https://www.beinspirational.co.uk/tues-15th-dec-7pm-olol-advent-liturgy/


This half term saw the delivery of our ‘No Love for Hate’ 

Act of Worship 

The current ‘No to hate’ ambassadors helped in the  
planning of this and as a result recruited more  
ambassadors named below 

The task for January 2021 will be to collate all ideas 
written by students and subsequent actions our  
ambassadors can take to help develop the fantastic  
All Saints’ community that we already have, to ensure 
equality for all. 

Year 7 - Daniel Brown, Riley Foster, Matthew  
Daggett-Hall, Aiden Campbell, Paige Spearing, Luke 
Thompson, Natalia Wojtas, Natalia Kubka, Lewis  
Mathias, Tom Revill and Jack Jinks. 

Year 8 - Ben Traynor, Amy Rodrigues, and Jawad Ahmed. 

Y10 - Jessica Rodrigues, Enya Roebuck and Scarlett Spendlove. 

Congratulations to 11JSY who won our 
Anti-Bullying competition!11JSY created 
an Anti-Bullying masterpiece, which has 
been displayed on our Anti-Bullying 
board. Well done to all involved! 



 

It’s really important we hold up-to-date parent/carer 
contact details for all students – including email and 
mobile numbers. If we have not already got these on 
file please let us know at admin@allsaints.notts.sch.uk 

Every curriculum area will be delivering a virtual cultural capital experience, to develop  
students’ knowledge and understanding of careers and opportunities within each subject area. 
This half term we have already seen: 

Maths 
Year 7 and 8 completed in MATHS WEEK ENGLAND, 
and were lucky enough to be involved in NRICH  
webinar, organised by University of Cambridge, 
NRICH, Millennium Mathematics Project 
Year 9 watched ‘To Infinite and Beyond’ video. 

Year 10 watched ‘Vitruvian Man’ video. 

Key stage 3 were also tasked with 
building the highest structure out 
of spaghetti.  
The winner was Adam Daniels 
(8MMN) with his spaghetti tower 
reaching 88cm tall! 

Geography 

Key stage 3: Students were lucky 
enough to follow a session run by 
Chloe Nunn who works in the 
Arctic, focusing on marine  
ecosystems and sustainable  
communities, followed by  
designing a flag for Antarctica  
activity, using students' 
knowledge of the Arctic and cold  
environment. 

Key stage 4: Students watched a webinar on Tanzania, bringing their learning to life. 

Modern Foreign Languages are next to inspire our young students  

mailto:admin@allsaints.notts.sch.uk
http://post.spmailtechnol.com/f/a/umTHiR-Iv0RVfxb56g0FWw~~/AAQxAQA~/RgRhioFFP0S6aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZXZlbnRicml0ZS5jby51ay9vL3VuaXZlcnNpdHktb2YtY2FtYnJpZGdlLW5yaWNoLW1pbGxlbm5pdW0tbWF0aGVtYXRpY3MtcHJvamVjdC0zMzUwNjA5MjI2P3V0bV9zb3VyY2U9ZXZlbnRicml0ZSZ1dG1fbWVkaXV
http://post.spmailtechnol.com/f/a/umTHiR-Iv0RVfxb56g0FWw~~/AAQxAQA~/RgRhioFFP0S6aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZXZlbnRicml0ZS5jby51ay9vL3VuaXZlcnNpdHktb2YtY2FtYnJpZGdlLW5yaWNoLW1pbGxlbm5pdW0tbWF0aGVtYXRpY3MtcHJvamVjdC0zMzUwNjA5MjI2P3V0bV9zb3VyY2U9ZXZlbnRicml0ZSZ1dG1fbWVkaXV


All pupils in years 7 and 8 are involved in a programme called Accelerated Reader.   
This programme has not only been specifically designed to improve pupils’ reading ability and 
continue to raise their reading age, but also to encourage and nurture a love of reading that 
will continue into adulthood. 

The Accelerated Reader 
Programme works by  
identifying a pupil’s ZPD 
(Zone of Proximal  
Development) which is  
essentially a selection of 

books that will not only match their ability, but will also challenge them and develop their  
vocabulary.   As pupils are not currently able to access the school library, we are encouraging 
students to read any books they have at home whether or not the book falls within their ZPD.   

When they have finished a book, students can take a 
short, electronic quiz that assesses their understanding 
of what they have read. This enables us as teachers to 
have meaningful discussions about a pupil’s reading: what 
they have learnt and how we can help them to develop.   
To check if there is a quiz available for any books your 
child has at home, please check www.arbookfind.co.uk   
Students can access AR via the school website and take 
their quizzes at home, Monday-Friday.  

Since the start of this academic year, some fantastic 
reading has been taking place.   
We already have students who have managed to read 
over 1 million word with two students managed over  
2 million which is incredible!  Huge congratulations goes 
to the following students: 

Lilly K 2,366,421 

Joshua J 2,094,891 

Joel K 1,546,672 

Rohan S 1,334,143 

Emmeline H 1,234,818 

 
All our millionaire readers are 
awarded a special Millionaire  
Reader badge to wear on  
their blazer.  

If you have any questions about reading or the AR program, please email  
Lathall.l@allsaints.notts.sch.uk 

 

 

 

AR Book Level 

Guide 



Maths Week England 

We recently took part in our second Maths Week England programme, where all of our Year 7, 

8, 9 and 10s got involved in a variety of Maths activities and puzzles.  

Our students were impressive in their ability to communicate and solve the daily brain  

teasers.  
 

Some our Year 8 students were  

involved in a live webinar, which 

hosted hundreds of secondary 

schools across England! 

Maths Competition 
 

 

Congratulations to the winners of the  

Islamic Maths Art competition for KS4. 

The winning entry was a joint effort from Mrs 

Nattriss’ form.   
 

Well done 10-ANS! 

 

In the event of bad weather, the Academy may be forced to close to ensure that the safety of our students 

and staff is not compromised. The assumption should always be that we will be open unless the Academy 

website and Facebook page say otherwise. 

The decision to close the Academy will not be taken lightly and will be made as early as possible. We 

shall post this information on the our website.  

On the evening that the Academy has been closed an updated message will be placed on the school  

website to provide further information regarding the following day. If the school is open, the website  

will confirm this. 

If the school does close then staff will set work for their classes so that students can access work from 

home via the school’s VLE. 

In the event of severe deterioration of the weather during the day when the school is in session, we shall 

liaise with the bus companies about coming to school earlier to ensure that students can get home safely 

by their normal home time.  



Congratulations to the 377 students (40% of students)  
who have achieved 100% attendance since September. 

Well done to our 671 
students (71% of  
students) who have  
96% attendance or 
above and to all of our  

students who have attended school as much as  
possible in very adverse times! 

All parents/carers are asked to contact school should 
they feel their child is experiencing any difficulties or 
concerns so that all the necessary support can be put 
in place as quickly as possible.  We pride ourselves in 
the pastoral care given to All Saints’ students and the 
dedication demonstrated by our staff. 

 
Firstly, well done to all those students who have so far received their bronze or 

silver conduct certificates. Bronze is for 50 positive conduct points and silver for 

100, so congratulations to those students. Secondly, a large number of students 

in each year group have been rewarded for 

97% attendance this term and for  

consistently following the All Saints’ way 

with a chat and a Christmas treat at tutor 

time. Students have really enjoyed this 

chance to celebrate with friends. Finally, we 

are also looking forward to the  

Commendation ceremonies in the last week 

of term, for which students have been  

nominated for a range of curriculum and 

pastoral awards.  

The winners will come together to celebrate 

and this ceremony will be live streamed in to 

classrooms.   



In the recent Christmas 

card competition, the  

following entries were selected to be 

sent off to Routes into Languages at  

Aston University;  

Maks L, Kelcie-May D, Manaz H, Julia B.  

 

The languages included are Polish,  

German and Kurdish. Well done to 

these Year 7 students and hopefully one 

will be selected as winner!!  

 

Well done everyone! 



 

 
A big thank you to our 4th Wall ladies, Deb and Vic, who have brightened up  

the entrance to the PA block with this amazing wall art. 



 

 

 

Y10 – Progress2Uni: 
32 Y10 students have been selected to 
take part in the Progress2Uni Higher  
Education and Careers Programme with 
the University of Cambridge and the  
University of Oxford. 

This is a fantastic programme which will 
be supported by our sixth form team to 
empower our students to explore their post-secondary options and set goals for their future 
education and careers. The programme involves virtual workshops with professionals from 
both universities exploring “what is university?”. 

Y12 – HE+ 
16 Y12 students have been selected to take part in the HE+ programme with the University of 
Cambridge and Peterhouse College. The programme is intended to provide these students 
with activities to stretch and challenge them academically and provide them with the advice 
and guidance needed for them to make competitive applications to higher education. They will 
take part in a number of virtual workshops, including lectures and masterclasses on a variety 
of subjects, have the opportunity to attend summer schools and hopefully a chance to visit the 
college later in the year. Over the years 
the scheme has had a real impact on  
Oxbridge success at All Saints’ with  
record numbers applying and being 
offered places.   



 

 

OUR LADY OF LOURDES 
CATHOLIC MULTI-ACADEMY TRUST  

If you or your child needs any  
support, or you have any ideas of how to 
support wellbeing further, please email 
wellbeing@allsaints.notts.sch.uk 
Self-care strategies can be found using the 
link:  
https://www.annafreud.org/on-my-mind/
self-care/ 

 

Mental Health and Wellbeing 

This half-term, students have looked at various ways to support their own wellbeing, including 

resources from young Minds: 

This is a nice way for students to reflect on 2020 

and think about what hopes they have for 2021 

mailto:wellbeing@allsaints.notts.sch.uk
https://www.annafreud.org/on-my-mind/self-care/
https://www.annafreud.org/on-my-mind/self-care/
https://www.annafreud.org/on-my-mind/self-care/
https://www.annafreud.org/on-my-mind/self-care/

